
             BOARD OF 

FIRE COMMISSIONERS 

DISTRICT NO. 2 

TOWNSHIP OF FREEHOLD, NEW JERSEY 
 

January 14, 2014 
 

 Chairman Robert Kirwan called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners to 

order at 7:00 p.m.  The Sunshine law was read and the date and time of the meeting was posted.   Roll call was 

taken as follows: 
 

                                                       Mr. Clancy                         Present 

                                                            Mr. Brass              Present 

Mr. Polo   Present 

Mr. Polverino   Present 

Mr. Kirwan   Present 

Mr. Parker   Present 

Pres. Berman   Present 

Chief Dinicholas  Present 

1
st
 Lt. Murray   Present 

 
 

Correspondence 
 

Mr. Kirwan received the 2014 insurance policies and they are on file.  He also received a letter from the 

insurance company regarding the disbursement of the Dempsey’s checks. 
 

Chief’s Report 
 

77 – Motor light bar went out and is being fixed. 
 

The parts for the air leak on 85 have been ordered. 
 

75 – Hit a curb making a turn on the way to a call and blew out a tire Edwards tire was called in and they fixed 

the flat that night very fast. 
 

The Chiefs truck had a tire blow out and has had 4 new ones put on from the original. 
 

Radio and Alarm 
 

Batteries and clips are being ordered for the pagers. 
 

Building 
 

Pond Road – the new door openers will be put in tomorrow. 
 

Insurance 
 

Mr. Polo had a request from the Fire Company to get the insurance policy rates changed if you have an accident 

or sickness they are currently $500 for the first 28 days and $750 for day 29 up to 5 years.  They are now 

changed to $1,000 for both with a new premium of $1,837.  Mr. Kirwan made a motion and the Mr. Polo will 

make the change.  He also looked into changing the LOSAP policy but it was too expensive with very little 

change. 
 

 

 



 

Maintenance 
 

77 – The light rack on 77 has constant problems so Mr. Polo would like to purchase a new one 60” Freedom 

Bar later in the year.  The estimated cost for labor and materials would be $9,500.  This will be revisited later in 

the year. 
 
 

New Business 
 

Several members of the Fire Company have asked the Board if they are allowed to take the Fire Fighter 2 class 

at the Middlesex Academy because Monmouth County Academy does not offer it.  The Board has decided that 

if a member would like to take the class they can do, but they have to pay for the class first and when they pass 

it the Board will reimburse them. 
 

Old Business 
 

Physicals – The dates have been posted for the members to sign up and President Berman and Chief Dinicholas 

will verify that everyone has signed up.  Also we will have 7 members from Marlboro Fire Company coming 

over to do their physicals with us because they couldn’t make there times. 
 

The Fire Company met with the final architect and have gotten his report.  The committee will look over all of 

the proposals and advise the board of who they recommend. 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Mr. Polo received a check on 12/19/13 from Freehold Twp. For $1,600 for the use of the polling place and was 

deposited on 12/19/13. 
 

 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Gregory Brass 

Sec. 

Board of Fire Commissioners 

District 2 

 

 

 

 

 


